
Minutes of the Manasota Track Club 
March 1, 2023 
 

Present: Kelli Anderson, Mary Murphy, Tom Younkman, Rob Loeffler, Karen Mann, Jenna O’Horan, 
Felicia Cox, Maureen Hogan, Anglie Long 
 
Absent:  
Kimmy Collister, Jennifer Gallagher  
 
Meeting called to order at 6:12 pm 
 
Mary made a motion to approve the minutes from the last meeting. Karen second, all voted to approve. 
 

Membership:  
642 paid memberships, 1,014 members, total.  
 
Treasurers Report: 
There was some van maintenance bills paid last month. Money was moved from one CD to another 
bank CD, which will be better financially. Felicia made the motion to approve the Treasurer’s report. 
Maureen second. All voted to approve. 
 
Race, Club connect recaps and other news: 65 people attended the club connect. The Donut Run 
had a good turnout for their second annual race. We are still waiting to hear back from Adopt -A-Road. 
All paperwork has been submitted. 

Upcoming Events: 
Run for the Turtles, on April 1; Python 5K on April 15, MTC Spring picnic on April 23rd at the Pompano 
Trail Head and the FCA 5K on April 29th. This is a MTC sanctioned event. Kelli is the race consultant. 
Timing by Durtiming. 
 
Funding requests: 
Mary made the motion to donate $500 to the Girls on the Run program. Rob 2nd. All voted to approve. 
 
Race Sanctioning: 
Andrew Monroe 5K. The race will be January 14, 2024 on Siesta Beach. Karen made the motion to 
approve, Maureen 2nd. All voted to approve. Kelli will be the race consultant. 
 
Equipment/Van Update: 
Tom will look into getting a solar charger for the van’s battery. An oil change and tire rotation was 
completed. The van is still working great. 

 
Other business: 
Kelli will send out an email asking for a volunteer for the BBR race director position. Talked about 
possible themes, Cowboy, Cats & Bats, Pajamas and Hollywood. We also talked about having a “Pink” 



theme for the pub run series, in support of Breast Cancer awareness month in October. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:45pm 
Tom made the motion to adjourn, Felicia 2nd 
 
The next meeting will be April 5, 6 p.m. at Sahib Shrine Event Center. 
 
Submitted by Jenna O’Horan 

 


